
Delaware Harness Racing Commission 
Rules Committee Meeting   
March 1, 2016 at 10:00 A.M.
 Dover Downs – Silverlake Conference Center 
Dover, DE

                                                                                                   In Attendance:
	Mark Davis, Executive Director
	Beth Steele, Chairman 

	Andrew Kerber, DOJ
	Patt Wagner, Vice Chairman 


                 Also attended: Dan Kazmaier, Sal DiMario- DSOA, Matt Sparacino, Karen Craft, Jim Boese, John Hensley, 

                    Judy Davis-Wilson, Charles Lockhart, Joe Strug and Dr. Jay Baldwin.
                 Minutes: Donna Krol  

Call TO ORDER

At 10:07 A.M.  Chairman Steele called the rules committee meeting to order and welcomed all in attendance.  
Proposed Rule Change:

DHRC Rule: 

7.1.3.3.2 Any horse that fails to race within thirty (30) days of its last start must go a qualifying race as set forth in a) above. However, at any race meeting this period can be extended up to sixty (60) days upon receiving approval of the Commission. The time period allowed shall be calculated from the date of the last race to and including the date of declaration. Horses entered and in to go in a race or races which are canceled due to no fault of their own, shall be considered to have raced in that race, and no start shall be counted for date preference purposes.

USTA has just changed this rule to 60 Days and it has been adopted nationally.  This was proposed by Sal DiMario at the September 2015 Rules Meeting for 45 Days.  Discussion was heard on this rule change but got off topic discussing why horses are qualifying to the number of scratches from the 8 hole.  Dover Downs states that scratches from the 8 hole should be about 7-8%, they are seeing 30%. Although this was off topic Mark Davis & Andrew Kerber allowed the discussion to continue because it was an important issue. 
Discussion on Scratching from 8 hole
Discussion points:

· Horses scratching sick should not be allowed to race for 7 days, this should be extended to not allow the horse to race until the 8th day. Now at 7 days they can re-enter the horse the day after scratching sick. 
· Tracks can enforce by reassigning the 7 or 8 hole to horses that scratch from the 7 or 8 hole next time they race.  

· Current DHRC rule states that horses scratched at the track stay out for 10 days.

· What about horses entering to race (DSBF) but scratching after race has drawn because they never intended to race?  Failure to Honor Declaration

· We are currently drawing races out 6-10 days now; go back to a 3day window.  Tracks cannot draw & clear fast enough to get published for a 3 day window.

· Investigate suspicious scratches, send people to farm to investigate and confirm the horse is sick.

Chairperson Steele agreed that we do not have a rule regarding scratches from the 8 hole.  This is a discussion for the next Rules Meeting.  Chairperson Steele has assigned this to Dan Kazmaier.
ACTION ITEM:  Dan Kazmaier will propose a plan to effectively control horses scratching sick and also horses scratching from the 8 hole.

Return to discussion on Rule 7.1.3.3.2
              Discussion points:
· What is the impact or benefit to the industry, how will this impact the bettors?

· Extend to 45 days or 60 days?

· We already do this now with the extension of the qualifying rule during the layover at the Harrington meet.

· 45 days needs to be race to race 

· Qualifying has to do with horses going the course, not length of time.  Horse performance needs to be monitored by the Judges.

· Dover Downs would like to have Qualifiers every two weeks.
Discussion completed, Chairman Steele asked for a motion for a rule change.  Andrew Kerber read the proposed rule with the changes to 60 days.  Motion was carried by Mark Davis, seconded by Sal DiMario.   Motion passed with unanimous voice vote.  Proposed Rule will now go before the March 10th Commission Meeting. 

RCI – Uniform Classification  Guideline- Discussion Only 


  Discussion points: 
· Out of 16 Harness Racing Commissions:, 11 have adopted, 3 have said no (DE,MA,MI) and 2 are in the process of adopting (OH, IL).  Andrew Kerber noted that the DTRC has adopted the Uniform Classification Guidelines by reference and are very strong advocates of this.
· Sal DiMario does not agree with the penalties for owners.

· Many of the 16 Commissions are joint  TB and Harness combined
· What are the advantages to adopting these guidelines?  From regulatory the levels are straightforward, easier for the horseman who races in multiple states and provide a level playing field with other Commissions.

· Adopting the RCI Guidelines you will also adopt the RMTC 26 medications.

· Can we adopt the guidelines but not the MMV Point System? 

Chairperson Steele tabled this to the next Rules Committee Meeting.  Everyone has been asked to review the RCI Guidelines.   No further action at this time.

PUBLIC COMMENT: 
RCI Town Hall Meeting on 3-17-16 at Delaware Park (White Clay Creek Country Club) for those interested. 
· Mark Davis,  Vice Chairman Wagner and Dr. Jay Baldwin will be attending.
Close OF MEETING:
With no further business to discuss Beth Steele made a motion to adjourn.  Motion to adjourn was made by Charles Lockhart and seconded by Mark Davis.

Meeting was adjourned at 11:40 a.m. 
Next Rules Committee Meeting is scheduled for April 5, 2016 at 10:00 a.m. at Dept. of Ag.


